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Abstract 

This methodology has the aim of determining and describing 
the territorial structure of the Valencian Community (CV) 
in relation to the location of the current uses and the 
specialization of the territory. The information that has 
been used for the analysis is the surface occupied by the 
global uses of the land. The territorial unities which have 
been considered in this case are the townships and the 
functional areas. The methodology is included within the 
use of indicators of sectorial location and regional 
specialization. We use this methodology in the Valencian 
Community and make the cartographic representation of the 
indices which result from it. 

1. Xntroduction 

This methodology of analysis about the current uses of the 
land has been developed thanks to an agreement of 
collaboration between the Conselleria d'Obres Publiques, 
Urbanisme i Transport (COPUT) from the Generalitat 
Valenciana (GV) and the Universitat Politecnica de Valencia 
(UPV), on the methodological advice, analysis and diagnosis 
of the CV, in accordance to the law 6/1989 dealing with the 
terrotorial planning of the CV and the 45/1991 of the 
ConseU of the GV for the creation of the plan of the 
action territorial action, of comprehensive character, 
about the urban development of the CV. We start off with 
the global uses of the land within the CV, according to the 
Territorial Information System of the COPUTI. 

1 COP\1I' (1\19l):. SioIoIu. d'1iIfoca.a6 TCIrlIorW. G.V. Valtuda.. ISBN 84-7890-563-4. 
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2. Uses of the land in consideration. 

The starting off information given by the COPUT about the 
uses of the land divides the space in three levels: 
urbanised uses, crops and vegetation. As a global use we 
understand the one which prevails upon others in a certain 
area. An hectare(-2,471 acres) is the smallest unit of 
surface which has been cartographied. 

The cartographic base on which has been made is the 
National Topographic Map at a scale of 1:50.000 and 
therefore divided into the corresponding 71 pages which are 
necessary to cover the territory of the CV. The 
cartographical information is introduced in a digital way 
in the SIG Arc-Info, and referenced in coordinates UTM. 

In addition the overloads of uses which coincide in the 
space which the global uses are represented, that is, 
overloads and precise overloads. These uses are compatible 
with the basic use aSSigned. 
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On the table number 1 we relate the basic uses determined 
by the COPUT, which will serve as a starting off pOint to 
make the analysis of location of uses and township 
specialization and for functional areas. 

From the 44 initial global uses we have joined some of them 
for to give a more homogeneous vision, like the urban uses, 
resulting 29 different uses. At the same time we have 
obtained all the possible combinations of global uses, 
overloads and puntuals overloads, making individual each 
resulting tiphology as an independent use and giving. as 
resul t a total of 107 combinations of different uses 
existing in the CV. 

3 Territorial analysis units. 

On township level we use the administrative division gived 
by the COPUT, the CV has actually 539 township 
administratives entity. 

The functional areas of the CV have been established by the 
COPUT itself after a sequence of analysis based in 
interrelation representatives variables, index in 
functional centrality, functional size, accesibility, etc., 
divides the territory in 24 territorial units. Some of them 
has been subdivided in subareas I, II and III it depends in 
the case. If the functionals subareas are considered we got 
a total of 36 territorials units. 

4 Methodology 

The methodology consists to realize a descriptive analysis 
of location-specialization from land uses. we are trying to 
obtain the QUOCIENT and coeficients of location and 
specialization on township level and from functional areas, 
over the classification of global uses established by the 
COPUT. 

Later on we do the matrix of location-specialization, the 
characterisation at a township level and according to 
functional areas and the corresponding typological map 
drawing. 

The methodology used for the treatment of the information 
of the global uses would be within the use of indicators of 
~ectorial location and regional specialization. This 
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methodology is proposed by Walter Isard2(1973) and taken in 
cosideration by J. ColI and A. Perez3 (1985) with the aim of 
searching a way of representation which facilitates the 
global reading of the results, when you have to face the 
problem of making a global analysis. The result is the' 
Matrix of Location-Specialization turning out very useful 
in those studies in which a static regional analysis is 
needed. 

On the second table we summarise the expression of the 
different indicators, magnitudes, quotients and 
quoeficients which have been estimated. 

The matrix of Location-Specialization ise the 
representation in a matricial way of the Quotients of 
Location (QL) and of the vectors Quoeficients of Location 
(CL), the indicator D, Quoeficient of Specialization (CE) 
and the indicator B. On the table number three we can see 
an example of the basic structure of the matrix of 
Location-Specialization. 

21SARD• W.: mttodoa do AIIiJisis Rcgiollal. lld. ArIel. Bazcclona, 1973. 

3cou., 1. Y PEREz. A.: AIIiJisis RcgiollaJ: Matriz de LocaIizaci6a Y &pceiallzaci6e. Rev. &tudios T.:n,ori>.les. 
20: 111-119. Ban:cJona, 1985. 
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5. Analysis of the results 

For a correct interpretation of the results we have done a 
series of operations so as to establish the 
characterisitation at the level of UT and the subsequent 
typological map drawing. 

On the table nUmber' four we can see the different ranks 
established for the values of the different ratios. The 
analysis that we have realised facilities the 
representation of the resl ts and is a source of vi tal 
information for the detection of territorials processes. 
with the matrix we can easily know which is the structure 
of the land uses at the CV, is the same if we face the 
study from the UT, as we do it from the land uses 
considered. 

The cartographical representation of the different indexes 
reflects witouht doubt which is the distribution at the 
territorial units level of the actual land uses. The ranks 
we have established for the different indexes , based in 
the distribution of the frequency of the results gives an 
easier interpretation and classify the land uses and th~ 
territotial units. This way they are easily represented 
trough the cartography. 
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